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Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) by FAA
Airworthiness Standards; Aircraft Engine Standards over toque Limits  

Brief Summary 

This NPRM is to amend the certification standards for the aircraft engines to introduce requirements for approval of maximum engine over torque. The action will:

· Add a new engine over torque test

· Amend engine ratings

· Amend operating limitations of the engine

· Define maximum engine over torque for some turbo propeller and turbo shaft engines.
Overall it will harmonize European standards with U.S. and simplify airworthiness approvals for import and export of aircraft engines.  
Critique and Opinion


To my understanding, this proposed rule address a condition which occurs on turbo shaft and turbo propeller engines with free power engines. This over torque conditions occur when accelerating the rotor system back to normal operating speeds. The NPRM proposes the requirements to establish maximum of 20 seconds over torque limit. The components involved are turbine blades, disks, shafts and gears if an internal gearbox exists.
In this Global economy FAA cannot afford the luxury of not taking steps to make American more powerful. Having said that, it’s very important that this proposed rule sail through without any obstacle as it is long overdue. So long as the FAA can prove that, they are following all international trade agreements and that safety tests have been done its good enough..
From legal stand point it’s very important that the FAA refer to this Act of 1979 (Pub. L. 96-39) which basically says that, “Federal agencies cannot establish any standards which create unnecessary obstacle to foreign commerce of United States. 
By harmonizing the over torque standards, it will make it easier for American manufacturers to export engines hence generating much needed economy boost. According to wall street-NBC poll, 60% of US citizen believe foreign trade is bad for the country. This can change if U.S can work towards harmonizing standards with other countries which they share the same economy status like Japan and European countries.

This Rule change should serve as the beginning of more harmonizing of standards to come. For example change from English measurements to metric which are used by the rest of the world. In this globalized economy it’s very competitive and I commend FAA for helping U.S. Manufacturers stay competitive.
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